

BOARD BRIEFING

STANWOOD-CAMANO SCHOOL BOARD

Natalie Hagglund, Miranda Evans,

Ken Christoferson, Charlotte Murry, Al Schreiber

The recording of the August 2, 2022, regular meeting is available HERE at stanwood.wednet.edu.



JUNE 2022 FINANCIAL REPORT

Ruth Floyd, Executive Director of Business Services, gave the <u>June 2022 Financial Report</u>. There will be a public hearing on the proposed 2022-23 budget during the August 16 regular Board meeting.

Highlights from the financial report included:

- June enrollment was 84 above the 21-22 budget projection and 121 above the prior year.
- Apportionment was paid at 6 percent.
- Expenditures are trending higher.
- Fund balance is \$8 million in the general fund, \$10.6 million in capital projects.
- Food Service served 188,000 breakfasts and 382,000 lunches in the 21-22 school year.



THANK YOU FOR THE DONATIONS!

The Stanwood-Camano School District received the following donations:

• \$1,542.42 from Cedarhome Elementary PTO to cover transportation costs for various grade level field trips during the month of June.



The District had a booth at the Stanwood-Camano Fair this month and Director of Special Education Melissa Robertson and Stanwood High School Principal Christine Del Pozo were among those who greeted fairgoers with information.

FIRST READING POLICY 0100 EDUCATIONAL EQUITY

The Board held the first reading of Policy 0100 Educational Equity. This policy was written as a collaborative effort between the District's Equity Leadership Team and district administrators. The Equity Leadership Team reviewed policies from multiple districts within the State of Washington.

The policy begins: "We as a district are committed to an inclusive, diverse and equitable learning environment where all students and staff know they belong. We as a district will place equity at the center of all decision making and planning, ensuring that all students and staff have a voice and the resources they need to thrive academically, socially and emotionally in our schools."

Read the complete policy HERE.

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETING: TUESDAY, AUGUST 16, 2022, 6 P.M.

School Board meeting agendas are published <u>HERE</u> in advance of the meeting.

The Stanwood-Camano School District does not discriminate in employment, programs, or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Inquiries regarding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the District's Title IX/Affirmative Action Officer and Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator, Maurene Stanton (mstanton@stanwood.wednet.edu), or the Section 504/American Disabilities Act Coordinator, Robert Hascall (rhascall@stanwood.wednet.edu) Stanwood-Camano School District, 26920 Pioneer Hwy, Stanwood, WA 98292. Telephone: (360) 629-1200.